
Corporation of the Municipality of South Huron and the Township of Perth South
Kirkton-Woodham Pool Committee
Minutes of Meeting
Wednesday May 12, 2021
Virtual Meeting
Attendees:  Councilor Sue Orr, Scott Currie, Jeremy Becker MOSH  MGR of Community Services,
                  Committee Volunteers:  Jenna Becker, Shannon O'Shea Ross,   
                   Chelsea Passmore, Nancy Traut, Keary Fulton-Wallace, Pam Benoit
  
                  
       1.  Call to Order by Jenna Becker at 7:05 pm.  Introduction of Jeremy Becker as the new

MOSH  MGR of Community Services

2. Motion to accept the Agenda: Sue Orr Seconded: Chelsea Passmore  Carried.
3. Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest and General Nature
4. Motion to accept the minutes of  the meeting on April 21, 2021 Sue Orr Seconded: Shannon 

O'Shea Ross  Carried.
5. Business Arising from the Minutes: None
6. Business to Discuss:

6.1  Council Updates:  Sue Orr,  PS is awaiting word from the Province as to the current 
Lockdown.  Therefore, nothing to report at this time.
MOSH – Scott Currie, Jeremy Becker will be taking over as MGR of Commuity Services 

7. Committee Updates:
7.1 Staffing,  Taylor Durand is now officially working on the Aquatics Programming, doing site 
inspections and will be working with Keary Fullton-Wallace regarding info about KW Pool.  All
other staff will receive communication in the next week.  There are 7 Certified Guards with 2 
Bronze Medallion and 1 Bronze Cross certifications.
7.2 Pool Opening,  the pool opening procedures are taking place.  The roof is expected to be 
repaired before opening.  Work should begin immediately. Scott has drafted a draft notice to go 
to the public via social media, FB and websites informing residents that the pools will be 
opening once the Province gives the go ahead.  All patrons will be required to pre-register and 
do Covid screening prior to swimming.  A computer program is being designed making this 
possible.  The Committee requested that Taylor Durand be invited to attend our next meeting.  
Questions were asked about possible installation of Plexiglass at the Guard House counter.  Will
we be able to use the Guard House or will an outdoor shower be required.
7.3Roles and Responsibilities:  Scott clarified the spreadsheet he had forwarded and asked that 
any additions and  changes are invited.  Committee is to take another look at this document and 
add information.

8. Correspondence:  None.
                 
                  The committee of volunteers offered a thank you to Scott Currie for all his dedication to the 
                  KW Pool and wished him all the best in his new IT role.

9. Adjournment:  Motion: Keary Fullton-Wallace, that the Kirkton-Woodham Pool 
                     committee hereby adjourn at 7:40 pm to meet again on June 9, 2021 at       
                     7:00 pm.  Seconded: Chelsea Passmore.  All in Favour.  Carried




